
Rt Hon Rishi Sunak 

10 Downing Street. 

London SW1A 2AA        31.10.2022 

          

Dear Prime Minister,         

             

Ref: Demonstrations in Iran against the Islamic Republic. 

The Association of Iranian Human Rights and Allies would like to take this 

opportunity in congratulating you on becoming the Prime Minister of the United 

Kingdom. 

The world is now witnessing a homegrown revolution in Iran. This organic revolution 

has now entered its sixth week. 

Since the murder of the young 22-year-old Mahsa Amini by the Islamic Republic’s 

morality police, mass protests for women’s rights as well as calls for the downfall of 

the Islamic Republic have spread to over 200 Iranian towns and cities. 

The Islamic Republic has responded with a brutal crackdown. Many other young 

Iranians have now died in the demonstrations or custody. Many thousands are now 

missing. 

On a daily basis, we are witnessing gross violations of Human Rights. Live 

ammunition is discharged into crowds, snipers are killing protestors with ‘head shots’ 

and some are beaten to death with batons in the streets. The protestors are being 

tortured in custody. Young girls are raped. Iranian medics are forced to falsify death 

certificates and rape cases have to be documented as ‘bloody diarrhea. More 

recently, the Islamic Republic has started to kidnap young teenage girls from the 

streets of Iran. 

These actions are unacceptable and reprehensible and the democracies in the world 

need to make a firm stance regarding these criminal and violent acts. 

Great Britain has been the leader as well as the defender of equality, fairness, and 

human rights. 



Prime Minister, it is now time that Great Britain, in the interest and protection of 

freedom, democracy, and human rights, stands in solidarity with the Iranian 

protestors as well as its allies. 

The Canadian government has introduced sweeping sanctions against the Islamic 

Republic and we hope that in the interest of Human Rights and freedom, all Western 

democracies will consider holding the Islamic Republic to account by condemning 

their brutal conduct as well as putting words into action with sanctions that will force 

Tehran to reconsider its conduct against unarmed civilians, who are mostly young 

teenagers and students. 

On 10th August 2022 during the Westminster North Husting, you correctly and 

accurately discussed with the Conservative Party members present that it is 

pointless to cut off the tentacles of an octopus and that we must kill it by cutting the 

head off, referring to the Islamic Republic of Iran and its proxy forces in the near 

East. Now, more than ever, the international community must act against the Islamic 

Republic by supporting the Iranian people. 

Sources from the near East indicate that family members of the Islamic Republic 

government officials are leaving the country. This is to be viewed as positive news 

and we urge the United Kingdom and her allies to be vigilant, ensuring criminals that 

may be a part of this small exodus responsible for crimes against humanity are 

brought to trial. 

We urge His Majesty’s government to condemn the brutal crackdowns faced by the 

protestors, hold the Islamic Republic to account with meaningful sanctions and once 

again lead the free world in upholding freedom, liberty, and human rights. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Dr Namdar Baghaei-Yazdi (nbyazdi@gmail.com) 
 
Mrs Azadeh Jassemi         (coaching@azadehjassemi.com) 

Dr. Nazak Tavakoli            (nazak.tavakoli@gmail.com) 

Dr. Lilli Jassemi                 (lili.jassemi@hotmail.com) 

Dr. Nader Fallah                (nfallah@tiscali.co.uk) 

Mr. Afshin Payravi             (apayravi@googlemail.com) 

Kimia Mirzakhani               (kimia.mirzakhani@gmail.com) 

Dr Kate Borhan,  
 
Dr Kayhan Kamoushi    
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Dr Mojgan Mehdiani 
 

 


